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SUBJECT: WALK ON Contract for Services with Pipe Major Michel d’Avenas  

 

DATE:  May 2, 2019 

 

PERSON(S) RESPONSIBLE:  Matthew J. Bell, Pacific Grove High School Principal  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

The District Administration recommends that the Board review and approve the contract for services with 

Pipe Major Michel d’Avenas at Pacific Grove High School. 

  

BACKGROUND: 

 

Every year, Pacific Grove High School holds Visual And Performing Arts (VAPA) week to highlight the 

accomplishments of the students taking VAPA classes, to allow all students on campus to view and/or 

participate in various activities, and to encourage students to consider taking VAPA/CTE classes. The 

theme this year is World Cultures. This contract for services is needed for Mr. d’Avenas to be able to 

perform during our opening ceremonies for VAPA Week, May 6 – 10, 2019. The bagpipes are unusual, 

fun, and represent Scotland. He will be performing on May 6, 2019 only. The Associated Student Body 

(ASB) has given approval at the May 1, 2019 ASB meeting. 

 

INFORMATION: 

 

The Career Technical Education (CTE) department meets weekly and includes the Activities Director in 

VAPA preparation and planning. Having the bagpiper was a recent idea that was raised at the most recent 

meeting that did not fall under the deadline for submittal for Board meetings.  

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

$200- Funding has been approved by the ASB.  




